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Dear Maryknollers and Members of the MCS Community, 

 

It is with great honor and humility that I accept the appointment as the next Principal of Maryknoll 

Convent School (Secondary Section). I am thrilled to have the opportunity to work alongside the 

school’s dedicated staff and educators to serve a vibrant community of students and families. 

 

I would like to convey my deep appreciation to Ms. Melaine Lee, who has dedicated nearly four decades 

of service to this school. We are grateful for her guidance, selfless service, and the foundations she has 

built. I wish her a happy, healthy, and fulfilling retirement.  

 

As an educator with over 25 years of experience, I have been blessed with the opportunity to serve as a 

school principal for the past decade, and prior to that, as vice principal and English Literature teacher 

at a Catholic girls’ school.  In both schools, I sought to inspire students and cultivate their good character 

with Christian values.  I am excited to continue this work at MCS, helping our girls develop their unique 

gifts and become women leaders with a serving heart. 

 

Catholic girls' education has profoundly nurtured and shaped me as an educator and an individual. The 

schools where I have studied or served were founded by selfless missionaries who saw education as a 

means of empowering individuals and communities to build a better future. These pioneering 

visionaries continue to inspire me to this day. 

 

MCS is beloved and respected in the community for its tradition of excellence and spirit of service, 

embodied in the school motto "Sola Nobilitas Virtus." I stand in awe of the mission to preserve and 

nurture the Maryknoll spirit, enabling the school community to grow and evolve in response to the 

needs and aspirations of our students and the wider world. With your support, I pledge to keep the flame 

of this spirit burning brightly into the school’s next centenary.   

 

Thank you for your warm welcome, and I look forward to working with each of you in the years to 

come. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

   

Chan Shin Kwan, Meimei 

 

 


